
NOAA DKIRC 
NOS/ONMS/PMNM 
1845 Wasp Blvd, Building 176 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96818 

December 22, 2020 

MEMORANDUM FOR: John Armor, 
Director, Office of National Marine Sanctuaries 

THROUGH: Kristina Kekuewa, Regional Director 
Pacific Islands Region 

FROM: Athline Clark, Superintendent 
Papahānaumokuākea Marine National Monument 

SUBJECT: NWHI Coral Reef Ecosystem Reserve Advisory Council 
Letter in support of moving the National Marine Sanctuary 
process forward for the NWHI CRER 

Background on Advisory Council Communication 
In August 2020, the Northwestern Hawaiian Islands Coral Reef Ecosystem Reserve Advisory Council (RAC) 
requested that the Office of National Marine Sanctuaries (ONMS) - Papahānaumokuākea Marine National Monument 
(PMNM) provide a status update on the National Marine Designation process, which was given by Superintendent 
Clark and Deputy Superintendent Roberts at its October 22, 2020 RAC meeting.  The RAC motioned and approved to 
form a writing team to draft a letter to ONMS in support of moving forward with sanctuary designation. 

At its meeting on December 9, 2020, the RAC unanimously approved the letter after discussion and voting on minor 
revisions.  The letter was signed by Chair William Aila, Jr. on December 18, 2020. 

Site Superintendent’s Position 
I concur with the statements made in this letter and support the RAC's position on this matter. 

______________________________________  _________________ 
Athline Clark, Superintendent  Date 

Signature of Transmittal of Information to ONMS Director 
Acknowledges what has transpired: 

______________________________________  _________________ 
John Armor Director,               Date 
Office of National Marine Sanctuaries 
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January 27, 2021 

 

Dear Mr. Aila: 

Thank you for your December 9, 2020, letter of behalf the Northwestern Hawaiian 
Islands Coral Reef Ecosystem Reserve Advisory Council (RAC) “requesting NOAA to 
move forward with the designation of a National Marine Sanctuary in the Northwestern 
Hawaiian Islands pursuant to….Executive Order (EO) 13178 of December 4, 2000.”  In 
the letter, the RAC identified several benefits that sanctuary designation would bring to 
existing management actions. The letter also cited the U.S. Senate appropriations bill 
(which is now law) for 2021-2022 that directs NOAA to initiate the process under the 
National Marine Sanctuaries Act to designate the Papahānaumokuākea Marine National 
Monument (PMNM) as a national marine sanctuary. 

I am pleased to announce that the Office of National Marine Sanctuaries (ONMS) will be 
initiating the process to designate the PMNM as a national marine sanctuary in 
collaboration with our co-managers.  ONMS staff will begin to work with the State of 
Hawaii and other co-management partners to develop a schedule, workplan and process 
to move forward. We are committed to a cooperative effort that includes significant 
input from the RAC and the public. I look forward to developing a proposal for a 
sanctuary that enhances, supplements and complements existing authorities and 
supports the current work of PMNM co-management to implement the provisions of the 
Reserve and Monument’s designation. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

John Armor 

 
 
 

 

 
 

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 
National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration 
NATIONAL OCEAN SERVICE 
Office of National Marine Sanctuaries 
1305 East-West Highway 
Silver Spring, Maryland 20910 
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